Diocese of Gary
Vocation Office Newsletter

January-March 2013

9292 Broadway *Merrillville, IN 46410 « 219.769.9292 « www.dcgary.org

Chris Stanish Instituted
in the Ministry of Acolyte
Written by Chris Stanish

On Frday, October 12, 2012, I had the
privilege of being instituted into the Ministry
of Acolyte with ten other men. In the Main
Chapel at Sacred Heart Major Seminary in
Detroit, Bishop Michael Byrnes, an Auxiliary
Bishop of the Archdiocese of Detroit, called
us forth one by one to kneel before him and
receive a vessel with bread for the celebration
of the Eucharist. This action is a sign to re-
mind us to make our lives worthy of our ser-
vice at the table of the Lord.
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In his homily, Bishop Byrnes emphasized
to me and to those instituted with me that we
are making a public declaration before God
and the Christian community that we are to be
servants of the altar, assisting the priests and
deacons in carrying out their ministry.

The role of the acolyte includes: assisting
at Mass, distributing Holy Communion, ex-
posing the Blessed Sacrament, purifying ves-
sels, and showing a sincere love for God’s
holy people. Ultimately, this beautiful minis-
try 1s meant to prepare my heart in such a way
that I might be ready to be ordained a deacon
this coming summer and continue my service
at the altar.

Praised be Jesus Christ, now and forever!

People Involved in Priestly Formation

One of the primary duties of the Vocation Director is to su-
pervise the formation of those discerning and preparing for
the priesthood in the Diocese of Gary. Formation of priests,
however, 1s more than just the work of the Vocation Director;
many people are involved in priestly formation.

First, and most immediately, the family is involved in the
formation of future priests. (Please see the article “Promoting
Vocations in the Family” on the back of this newsletter.) Be-
sides the family, the parish also has a big part to play in form-
ing priests. The parish from which a man comes, as well as
the parish where a seminarian interns, provides him with the
opportunity to journey in faith with people, to learn more
about parish ministries, and to grow in the skills that make an
effective parish priest. Other priests are also important in
priestly formation for they offer their experiences, their ad-
vice, and their example of what it means to be a holy, happy,
and effective priest. Seminarians are also being formed in
many ways by the priests, religious, and lay people who work
at their seminaries. Some are teachers, some are spiritual
guides, and some of the formation team members are the peo-
ple who work in the library, the cafeteria, and the residences.

Of course, God 1s the primary formator of priests. Under
the guidance of the Holy Spirit, may we all appreciate our role
in priestly formation and give God glory by helping build up
His Church.

Seminarians of the Diocese of Gary

During this winter semester, the seminarians will be en-
gaged in new classes, discerning new responsibilities and
making important decisions about their formation.

In January, Jordan Fetcko will be instituted into the minis-
try of Acolyte, promising to assist the priest and deacon in the
liturgy, help distribute Holy Communion, and to expose the
Blessed Sacrament for the adoration of the faithful.

Seminarians Greg Bim-Merle, Nate Edquist, and Steve Ko-
lodziej will be considering whether they will continue in for-
mation in Theology after graduating from college, and where
those studies will be.

Please keep the seminarians of our diocese in your prayers

as they seek to learn more about God’s gifts to them and His
call.



Promoting Vocations in the Family Vocations Office Calendar

Recently some numbers were made public that speak to
trends in vocations. There were numbers that supported 11-13 January  Mundelein Seminary Exploring

the idea that children who go to catholic schools are more Priesthood Weekend
likely to accept a vocation to the priesthood or religious 13-19 January  National Vocations Awareness
life. Other numbers positively linked being asked to con- Week
sider a vocation and the openness to accepting a vocation. 16 January Jordan Fetcko Institution as
One of the most important factors in being open to a voca- Reader
tion 1s the support of the family. 17-20 January  Sacred Heart Seminary
A Catholic-Christian’s first experience of faith and relig- Discernment Weekend
ion is the family. Whether a family says grace before and/ 16-18 March Immaculate Heart of Mary
or after meals, has religious artwork around the home, and Seminary Information
prays together reflects the values of a family. It also helps Weekend
create an environment where the presence and action of 21-24 March Sacred Heart Seminary
Christ is held as an important consideration in daily life. Discernment Weekend
As I discern with seminarians and those who are consid- 12-14 April Mundelein Seminary Exploring
ering a call to the priesthood or religious life, I often find Priesthood Weekend

that how their families respond to their plans makes a tre-
mendous difference in their openness to God’s call. Some
families are very supportive of the idea of a priestly or re-
ligious vocation in the family. Others, sadly, are very dis-
couraging and even threatening to those who wish to serve
Christ with all their lives. The best answer I ever heard a
mother give her son was, “God’s will be done.”

Please pray with me that families create environments
where God’s will is considered and valued above all else. ©
Please also pray that as people consider how God is call- *
ing them to follow Him, that families will love their sons
and daughters and support them in discovering the joy and
the love God intends for them. May the Holy Family of
Jesus, Mary and Joseph be a model and intercessor for the
family.

Support Vocations! - National Vocations Awareness Week January 13-19

Last Summer, the Diocese of Gary was blessed with the ordination of two new priests. During that ordina-
tion Mass, the two newly-ordained priests joined their brother priests of the Diocese of Gary in concelebrating
with our “High Priest”, the bishop. It was a marvelous sign of unity around the altar in rejoicing in our great-
est gift to the Church, the Eucharist. The Eucharist is the abiding sign of the presence of Christ, and the great
gift of Christ’s love.

Pope Benedict XV said in his address for the World Day of Prayer for Vocations that vocations are the gift
of the love of God. God so loves us that He desires to remain among us, to bless us with His presence and ac-
tion in our lives, and strengthen us in our pilgrimage to His Kingdom. One of His instruments of love is the
Blessed Sacrament, the Eucharist. In the Eucharist He blesses us, forgives us, teaches us and strengthens us
for discipleship. It is His greatest gift to us.

It has been said, “No priests, no Eucharist”. Praying and working for vocations to the priesthood means a
continuation in the means by which Christ beautifully and openly extends Himself to us. Christ’s love made
present in the Mass demands a response from us.

May our response be to cooperate in God’s work in promoting vocations to the priesthood and religious life,
that His gift of love in the Eucharist may remain among us.



